The Bellingham Practice

Patient participation Group

Minutes of meeting held 4th March 2013

Those present: 3
Apologies: 2
As the 2 people at the meeting had not attended the group before  we discussed the principles of the group. 

The group represents a cross section of the practice population (eg young mums, carers, and patients with long term conditions).   There is a good span of age and both sexes are represented. Because of the rurality of the practice we plan to meet twice a year, but will also communicate via email.  We hope to continue with the “virtual”  patient  group who are  contacted via email for comments. The virtual group receive all the email information that the other members of the group receive.  
Follow up from minutes of previous meeting

We have several new members to the group and we are emailing to them all the information.

Life Channel

We discussed the life channel and how it helped with confidentiality in the waiting room.  The patients at this meeting felt that it was good.
Waiting Room

We discussed how we had improved the information we have available to patients in the waiting room and on the way out the patients at the group were able to see the new leaflet racks that we have positioned around the building.

GP Commissioning

We discussed how from the 1st of April 2013  GPs are responsible for their own budgets and how that would impact on us.
Northumberland Clinical Commissioning Group West Locality Patient Forum

A patient  is our patient representative on this group but unfortunately due to unforeseen circumstances he was unable to attend today.

It is hoped that at sometime in the future Ron may be able to give us some feedback from this group that can be circulated around members.

National Patient Survey

Unfortunately the data available to us on the national survey related to 2010/11 and because of time pressures at the meeting we didn’t discuss this  old data.  However we would draw members attention to the link from the practice website where they can view this survey which covers a variety of issues including the quality of the service provided by individual GP practices. The data on this site allows you to compare the practice performance against Northumberland and national figures.

Community Paramedics at Bellingham

This was discussed and both the practice and the patients feel that this is a very valuable service.    

We discussed that the practice was asked  at the previous meeting about a minor injuries out of hours service run by the paramedics .  The practice confirmed that currently this is not possible.  The group thought it would be a great idea if we had a weekend  “walk in centre” at the practice that was run by the paramedics. Jayne Reed agreed to discuss with the paramedics.

Review of Practice Patient Participation Survey

We discussed the results of the survey which were essentially very good. 

The Website

There is room for improvement in the numbers of patients who use the website for ordering their repeat prescriptions and booking their GP appointments.
In answer to the questions regarding what patients would like to see on the website the only comment we can respond to would relate to the request for nurses appointments to be available to book on line.  The need for various appointment length for the nurses means that it would be impossible to manage online booking for nurses appointment and this will be fed back to patients in the next practice newsletter.

Appointments
The results of the survey in this area are variable.  If a patient requests an urgent appointment that day and on assessment there is a clinical need then they will be seen the same day.  We have over the last twelve months started to have scheduled telephone appointments so where possible we will try and book patients into these appointments if appropriate.
As far as the nurses appointments are concerned  where a patient requires an urgent appointment with the nurse on the day they would always be seen. Often nurse appointments are not urgent and in order to manage their time effectively our nursing team run to a tight appointment schedule.  Often we have to look at clinical need rather than patient convenience. If we can achieve both then that’s great, unfortunately sometimes we can’t.

Extended Access

It would appear from the results of the survey that mostly patients are aware that we have extended access appointments.

However it looks like in general patients do not know when they are. This is publicised throughout the practice and on our website. We think that we can deduce that for the patients who find this service useful, they are aware of when the appointments are available.

Choose and Book system

Just less than 50% of patients who took part in the survey knew about the “Choose and Book” system.  These results are as we would expect as you would only have use for this system if you were being referred on for further care. The system would be explained to the patients on referral.

Obesity

It was clear from the results of the survey and the patient participation group meeting in October 2012 that Obesity is an area were we could look at the management within the practice.  We have added this to our action plan and try and develop some support services over the next twelve months.

Medical Students at the Practice

We were very encouraged to see from the survey that patients were happy to consult with medical students within the practice and mostly the experience was rated as either very good or excellent.  Training medical students in the practice generates an income for the practice so it is encouraging to see that patients are also happy with the experience.
We discussed the specific comments from the surgery in detail 

	Comment
	Discussion

	1. No problems, good service
	It is always nice to receive positive feedback

	2. There should be a system where if you phone in the morning unwell a GP will phone back within 2 hours to discuss the problem. Any medication or appointment could then be made available
	Essentially we do have this system. However some patients need to be telephoned back quicker than 2 hours and some things could wait longer. This is why our reception staff try to get more information from the patient as to the reason for their request so that the doctors can assess how URGENT the request is.  Often these requests  come through during morning surgery so this helps the GP to manage their workload appropriately.

	3. Fairness and Flexibility- sometimes our anticipated appointment can overrun so results in being seen 20 minutes late by the doctor. If unfortunately we arrive much more than 5 minutes late, it is frowned upon and we may not get seen at all. Totally unfair
	Sometimes appointments do overrun and the doctors strive to keep to time.  This is why we encourage patients to request a double appointment if they think their appointment will take longer that the 15 minutes for their GP appointment.  If patients arrive late for their appointment then the knock on effect is that the appointments that follow are all going to inevitably run late.  We do strive to keep our surgeries running to time and how we can achieve this  will be discussed  within the team. 

	4. I didn’t know the practice produces a newsletter.
	Periodically the practice produces a practice newsletter. We try to produce one quarterly but if there is some significant changes or information we would like to share with patients then this may be more often.  The practice newsletter is available in the waiting room at Bellingham and Otterburn, in the local pharmacy, various commercial outlets and local libraries around the practice area.  We also publicise it on the website and send out to all our housebound patients. We discussed this at the meeting and  will discuss within the team to see if we can get out to a wider audience. 

	5. Weekend cover for accident and emergencies. 
	This has also been raised at the patient participation group and Jayne Reed is going to discuss with the Primary Health care team and also the Paramedics who hopefully will raise this with North East Ambulance Service. 

	6. Newsletters at Otterburn surgery were 1 year out of date.
	We will arrange for someone to check when they are over at the surgery to ensure that there are no old newsletters.  They will also remove the old ones when a new one is available.

	7. Too many leaflets- don’t read them anymore.
	Many of the notices in the waiting room we are obliged to display. We do try and meet the needs of our practice population by having a wide variety of leaflets available.  Over the last year we have purchased some leaflet racks so that we can be more organised with the way we display this useful information for patients. 


From these comments and discussion at the Patient Participation Group over the last twelve months we have produced an action plan for 2013/2014, also .  Jayne Reed will be responsible for moving this forward and keeping us on track.
